Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: asbestos exposure  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. All asbestos surveys, in your possession, relating to the Belmont Hotel, Leicester (20 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GR) premises; 

2. Records relating to maintenance works including risk assessments and health and safety meeting minutes relating to the Belmont Hotel, Leicester (20 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GR) premises; 

4. Any reports both internally and externally provided in relation to the monitoring of asbestos fibres levels at the Belmont Hotel, Leicester (20 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GR) premises; 

5. All communications between Leicester City Council and/or the Belmont Hotel, Leicester (20 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GR) and/or the Health and Safety Executive in relation to asbestos fibres at the Belmont Hotel, Leicester (20 De Montfort Street, Leicester, LE1 7GR) premises.

Answer:
We have checked all historical records as above and can confirm that 20 De Montford Street (Belmont Hotel) is not a building that is currently or historically owned by Leicester City Council.
The Council does not hold records for asbestos surveys, repairs or monitoring for this building.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by the Council.

We advise you to direct your enquiry to the owner of the building and the Health and Safety Executive at: Ways to contact HSE
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
